Holland Cemetery Commission
 

Minutes of special Commission meeting held on May 3, 2006.
 
Present:  Patricia Caron, Sarto Caron and Brian Johnson.

On May 1, 2006, Brian Johnson called us, Patricia and Sarto Caron, that he would be calling the Town Clerk, Kristin LaPlante, to post a Special Cemetery Meeting in 48 hours that we had a problem.  He would call the parties involved to attend this meeting on Wednesday May 3, 2006 at 7:00 p.m. 

Present: Barbara and Stephen Piazzo, Jr., Robert Signorile (Donna Piazzo’s husband).

Marie Piazzo, Mother, died on April 22, 2006 and was buried on Friday, April 28, 2006 – The Piazzos owned a plot in Section IV, Lot 95B but that last remaining plot was for her husband, Stephen Piazzo, Sr.

Elaine Sansoucy, owner of Sansoucy Funeral Home informed Stephen Piazzo, Jr. that they owned both lots 95 and 113 in Section IV, and they opted to bury their mother in Section IV, lot 113.  At the cemetery, after the burial, there was a dispute as to which side of the family owned plot 113.  After more discussion between the Piazzo branches and Elaine Sansoucy, the other Piazzo family wanted Marie removed from their plot 113.  Stephen Piazzo, Jr. sought other options; therefore, this meeting was called.

1) Stephen Piazzo, Jr. asked if we could change our policy and allow 2 caskets in 1 plot.  Brian Johnson made that motion in his behalf  - we all voted against it, not wanting to set a precedent.  We gave him a copy of our Holland Cemetery prices, effective January 1, 2006, which specifically states “Per Plot (maximum): 1 Casket and 1 Urn or 3 Urns”.  They were informed they had 3 options.

2) To buy 2 new plots,

3) 1 Casket and 1 Urn in Section IV, 95B and 

4) Purchase from an abutting owner 1 of their plots, which would take research.

 They decided to use plot 95B and bury their mother there and have their father cremated when he dies.  They were told by the other Piazzo branch “to do this yesterday”.


Brian Johnson was to call Elaine Sansoucy who would call the vault company to remove the vault and casket from plot 113 and place in plot 95B.

1) Following the meeting, we opted to send a letter to Town Counsel asking him:

2) To revue the form “Acknowledgement, Agreement and Release” that we will now insist on having signed before any grave is dug;

3) Who is responsible to remove a large hemlock, taking up at least 3 plots in Section IV, Plot 113 - 10 lots - were bought in 1978 by one of the Piazzo family and should we notify the family?

Brian Johnson, after having checked with other cemeteries, their landscapers are currently earning $11.00 per hour.  Motion made by Sarto Caron to increase Ken Basdekis’s hourly rate from $9.00 to $10.00 effective immediately.  Approved by all.

Motion to adjourn made by Sarto Caron and seconded by Patricia Caron.  Meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by:
 

Patricia J. Caron, Secretary
 

Copies to:  Select Board, Town Clerk and File.

